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21 March 2012 

To: Executive and Scientific Directorship 

Energy Efficiency Cluster 
Skolkovo Foundation

12, Krasnopresnenskaya emb.
Moscow 123610, Russia

Dear Gentlepersons:

       It is a great pleasure for me to support the application of Prof. Yury Nechaev for a project within the Energy Efficiency Cluster (EEC) of the Skolkovo Foundation. The project corresponds to the EEC direction of increased efficiency in the field of renewable energy sources, and is entitled “Development of the breakthrough nanotechnology aimed at production and safe storage of solid molecular hydrogen of both high density and impurity via intercalation into multilayer graphane-like nanostructures, for its using as an ecological renewable high-energy fuel”. 
I have known Prof. Nechaev for about ten years personally, as well as his publications. I was a host-professor, related to the Fulbright grant project on the hydrogen storage in carebonaceous nanomaterials that was carried out by him in the Clean Energy Research Institute (University of Miami) in 2003/2004 period. The Skolkovo project of Prof. Nechaev is, in some extent, a further development of this Fulbright project. 

       The Skolkovo project of Prof. Nechaev is, mainly, based on his recent original fundamental results published in the following peer reviewed International Journals: 

1) Intern.  Journal of Hydrogen Energy, Vol. 36, p.p. 9023-9031 (2011); 

2) Journal of Nano Research, Vol. 15, p.p. 75-94 (2011); 

3) The Open Fuel Cells Journal, Vol. 4, p.p. 16-29 (2011).
Prof. Nechaev’s works have also been reported (as a plenary lecture) in Intern. Hydrogen Research Showcase 2011, University of Birmingham, UK (http://www.uk-shec.org.uk/uk-shec/showcase/ShowcasePresentations.html), (2011).

      In the last decade, Prof. Nechaev became one of the world’s leading scientists in the research for new materials in hydrogen storage. I was always impressed by his continuous efforts to push the research on new possibilities for hydrogen storage. In my view, he is one of the world renowned scientists, who can bring nanostructured carbon based materials to the breakthrough as hydrogen storage materials, which can be an important component of a future hydrogen based energy technology.

       The planned studies within the present project, dealing with developing of the breakthrough nanotechnology aimed at production and safe storage of solid molecular hydrogen of both high density and impurity via intercalation into multilayer graphane-like nanostructures, for its use as an ecologically renewable high-energy fuel, considering also environmental and safety effects are doubtless of outstanding significance to the development of the field. I can also very well image that the results of the planned studies will be very important for the development of an environmentally friendly power industry in Russia and in other countries. 

Because of the foregoing, I strongly support the application of Prof. Yury Nechaev as a project within the Energy Efficiency Cluster of the Skolkovo Foundation. Both the applicant and the proposal are of topmost quality! 
Cordially Yours, 
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T. Nejat Veziroğlu
Emeritus Professor, University of Miami 
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